European Parliament Resolution on European electronic communications regulation and markets 2004

1.
Rapporteur: Patrizia Toia (ALDE/IT)
2.
EP reference number: A6-0305/2005 / P6_TA-PROV (2005) 0467
3.
Date of adoption of the Resolution: December 1, 2005
4.
Subject: Electronic communications regulation and markets 2004, the 10th implementation report of the regulatory framework for electronic communications

5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the Resolution and requests made in it:
This is the European Parliament’s response to the Commission’s Communication on European electronic communications regulation and markets 2004, the 10th Implementation Report. The EP resolution is very positive towards the Commission’s role as guardian of EC law, and welcomes the findings and conclusions reflected in the Commission’s communication.

6.
Response to requests and overview of actions taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:
1) The Commission will remain vigilant so as to ensure that measures relating to national markets do not jeopardise the completion of the single market in electronic communications. This is a major aim of the Commission’s dialogue with the national regulatory authorities.

2) The Commission will continue submitting to Parliament the annual implementation report. The next report, the 11th, will be adopted by the Commission in February 2006.

3) Broadband access and reducing the digital gap are key priorities for the Commission and remain so in the i2010 Action Plan. As regards broadband data, in addition to its annual implementation reports, the Commission will send to the European Parliament any other relevant reports it publishes.

4) The Commission will continue monitoring all Member States’ activities related to the regulatory framework.

5) As regards the demand that the Commission carries out regular studies on “transparency of invoicing, contract guarantees and trends in markets and prices”, this information is largely already available in the annual implementation reports, which are sent to the European Parliament regularly.

6) The Commission shares the European Parliament’s view about the importance of adequate frequency allocation and the need for sufficient flexibility. This is already one of its objectives and it will be addressed in the consultation process on the review of the regulatory framework which will start in 2006.

7) Roaming charges is an issue to which the Commission has given particular attention. Relevant regulation depends on the results of the market analyses undertaken by the national regulatory authorities and the Commission has asked the ERG (European Regulators Group) to give priority to this matter. At the same time, in order to improve transparency for consumers, the Commission has set up a web-site with information on roaming prices in the different Member States. European users are making extensive use of this web-site.

8) As regards number portability, considerable progress has been made in most Member States in 2005 but in some cases, the Commission has had to open infringement proceedings against some Member States.
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